
 

 

13 September 2018 

 
 
Ann-Maree Carruthers 
Director, Sydney Region West 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

 

  

 Our Ref: 3/2018/PLP 
Your Ref: PP_2017_THILL_011_00 

Dear Ms Carruthers 

 

Proposed District Playing Fields Facility – Glenhaven Road, Kyle Avenue and Gilmour 

Close, Glenhaven (3/2018/PLP) 

At its Ordinary Meeting of 11 September 2018 Council considered a report on the above matter 
and resolved as follows:  

 
1. Council not proceed with Planning Proposal (3/2018/PLP) which seeks to rezone land at 7-

13 Glenhaven Road, 1 Kyle Avenue and 3 Gilmour Close, Glenhaven (Lot 8 & 9 DP25902, 
Lot 1 DP844862, Lot 1 DP524622, Lot 1 DP207788 and Lot 1 DP261810) from RU6 
Transition to RE1 Public Recreation and identify the land on the Land Reservation 
Acquisition Map of 2012. 

2. Council request the Minister for Planning to not proceed with the Planning Proposal 
(3/2018/PLP). 

 
A copy of the Council report and minute on the matter is attached for your information.  
 
Council has resolved not to proceed with the Planning Proposal. In accordance with Section 
3.35(4) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 it is requested that the Minister 
for Planning determine that the matter not proceed.    
 
Any future correspondence in relation to this matter should quote reference number 3/2018/PLP. If 
you require further information please contact Brent Woodhams, Forward Planning Coordinator on 
9843 0443. 
 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Stewart Seale 

MANAGER FORWARD PLANNING  

 
Attach: Council Report and Minute, 11 September 2018 


